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WEST CENTRAL FLORIDA RYAN WHITE CARE COUNCIL 
COMMUNITY ADVISORY COMMITTEE

FRANCIS HOUSE – TAMPA
THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 28, 2019
1:30 P.M. – 3:00P.M.

MINUTES 
	CALL TO ORDER
	The meeting was called to order at 1:41 PM by Kamaria Laffrey, Member.


	ATTENDANCE


	Members Present: Kamaria Laffrey, Joyce Johnson, Shaquira Robinson
Members Absent: Michael Dunn, Vincent Kaborycha
Guests Present: Tanner Baeder, Diamond Cunningham, Deondre Harrell, Janet Kitchen, Sebastian Osorio, Guttenberg Pierre, Madison Turlington
Recipient Staff Present: None
Lead Agency Staff Present: None
Health Councils Staff Present: Katie Scussel


	CHANGES TO AGENDA
	There were no changes to the agenda. 

  

	ADOPTION OF THE MINUTES
	The minutes for January 24, 2019 were tabled as the committee did not have quorum.


	CARE COUNCIL REPORT
	The Care Council met on February 6, 2019 at Lee Davis Community Center. Aubrey Arnold announced that Part A has received a full notice of grant award with a $79,000 increase in the budget, bringing the total award to approximately 10.3 million dollars. 

Part A applied for a health information and capacity building grant on January 24, 2019.  This grant award is for $100,000 with the potential for renewal, for a total of $200,000. If awarded, this money will be used to expand e2Hillsborough in order to expand the database’s utility function in order to extract information from electronic medical records to be populated into e2Hillsborough. 

The Hillsborough County Health Care Plan (HCHCP) has eliminated the “3 strikes” rule from the plan, allowing individuals with more than three felonies to apply for the plan. HCHCP has also approved an increase in the maximum income to 138% above the federal poverty line. 

Lead Agency staff, Darius Lightsey, informed members that the mandatory Part A and Part B medical case management (MCM) training on January 29, 2019 at the Children’s Board of Hillsborough County was a great success. 

The sad news of the passing of Shelley Taylor-Donahue (former HAP-C for Pinellas CHD) was announced to Care Council members.. The Lead Agency informed members that new Part B State guidelines will be named after her.

Member, Nolan Finn, reported that at the Patient Care Prevention Planning Group (PCPPG) meeting Laura Reeves stated that Housing Opportunities for People with AIDS (HOPWA) money is being underutilized and five Florida counties had to have money redirected. HOPWA staff and Care Council member, Kayon Henderson, told members that HOPWA funds are difficult to spend down and are currently offering an increase in funding to all providers. Three year contracts are offered to be strategic in dispersing funds, however no new providers have applied for funding.

David Cavalleri presented the final Assessment of the Administrative Mechanism (AAM) report to members and told members that the Recipient received high marks for all parts.

Finally, members reviewed the Part B Expenditure Report and inquired about overspending in some categories and were assured that General Revenue funds will be used to offset excess funding needs.



	POLK & PASCO MEETINGS
	Members discussed the Polk and Pasco meetings planned for this year. The meeting in Polk will be on March 28th at the Positively U location in Winter Haven. Vincent Kaborycha was not present to give an update on planning a date and location for the Pasco meeting. Members will discuss the Pasco meeting next month. 
Members discussed having meetings in other counties, particularly Pinellas County. Meetings have traditionally been in Hillsborough County because it is the most central location with the largest number of clients within the greater service area. Clients without transportation, however, are often not able to attend meetings in Tampa. The committee would like to be able to reach other counties, however, having a meeting location that constantly changes makes it hard to maintain a consistent voting membership and meet quorum at meetings. Members agreed to have the Polk and Pasco meetings this program year and to revisit the topic of travelling meetings again at the beginning of the next program year so troubleshoot how to hear from as many voices as possible while also maintaining stable membership on the committee.
Members discussed recruiting more members to the committee. Members would like to see more clients from Francis House present at the meetings. Members discussed walking next door before the meetings and inviting people to join. 



	REVIEW RYAN WHITE SERVICES AND TESTING SITES
	Members reviewed the lists of Ryan White service providers and testing sites registered with the Florida Department of Health. A list of all Ryan White providers, the counties they serve, and the services they offer is available on the Care Council website. Planning council support staff does not have the capacity to maintain a printed resource guide, but they monitor the list on the website to make sure it is always up to date. Many committee members and clients are unsure where to go for services and are unaware that this resource is available. 
Janet Kitchen informed the committee that AuntBertha.com is a good resource for finding services of all types. Visitors to the site can enter their zip code and see a broad range of services available in their area. Users can also enter in services that are not listed yet. 


	CLIENT/ COMMUNITY INPUT
	Janet Kitchen informed committee members and guests that Positively U is currently working to expand their services in Polk County. Prior to the opening of the Positively U location in Winter Haven, the only HIV services available in Polk County were offered through the health department. The health department offered case management but was not able to provide any peer support services. Members agreed the new services offered by Positively U will be a great asset to the community.

Members discussed the availability of support groups. A guest remarked that many support groups tend to be dominated by older men. Metro Inclusive Health and Francis House each have a variety of support groups for different demographics, including women and people under 30. Additionally Positively U has a weekly support group by phone that people can call in from anywhere and remain anonymous. 


	ANNOUNCEMENTS
	National Women and Girls HIV Awareness Day is on Sunday, March 10th. 
Metro Inclusive Health will be having an LGBT Youth Summit at their St. Pete location on Saturday, March 2nd. 
Janet will be speaking at an American Association of Retired Persons (AARP) Tampa Bay event for Women’s History Month on Saturday, March 9th at the Carrollwood Cultural Center.



	ADJOURNMENT
	There being no further business to come before the committee, the meeting was adjourned at 2:44 PM.
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